

A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club

June 2012

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

A big thank you to all of you who attended the Edmond Arts Council Bar-B-Q Cook off, we had a great turn out! The Club received an invitation to participate again, on Memorial Day weekend 2013.

Make a note on your calendar for upcoming events! June 9^{th} 2012 the Guthrie Car Show - meet at 15^{th} and I-35 Braum's parking lot we will depart at 7:30 AM; June 17^{th} , 2012 at People's Church Car Show on Father's Day. We will meet at the Church at 7:30 AM at 800 E. Britton Rd. We would like to have a minimum of 12 cars at the People's Church event.

The meeting scheduled for June 10, 2012, will take place at the Guthrie Car Show.

Hope you all had a great Memorial Day, which included thanking and giving thanks to those who have so bravely served our country in protecting our individual and collective freedoms.

Have a wonderful summer and be safe as you travel, enjoy your activities with family and friends.

Respectfully,

Billy

WANTED: Newsletter Editor

As of August, when the elections of officers happen, we will be needing a Newsletter Editor. I need a break. I am a national officer in my sorority and will be running for the National President in 2013. I will not have as much time to continue being the editor. So, if you want to be the editor of such a prestigious newsletter, please apply for the job when the nominations are made. We need new ideas and energy for the newsletter.

OHRA State Run Guthrie, OK Saturday June 9, 2012 8 am to 3 pm

Central OK Classic Chevy Club members that are planning on attending the OHRA State Run in Guthrie, OK on Saturday June 9, need to meet at Braum's at 15th street and I-35 ready to leave together at 7:30 am. Members need to bring a snack item or dessert item to share. As before, we will eat with 2 Pat's Bar-B-Q and share our other items. Our monthly meeting will be held at 1 pm there in the park. Members need to be present and participate in the meeting Results of the car show will be presented then.

CLUB OFFICER ELECTIONS

As an elected officer of the Central OK Classic Chevy Club, your term is about to expire. We will have nominations at our July meeting and election will be in August. Some of the officers have held the same office for several years and now it someone else's time to serve. We need the influx of new ideas. It is not a lot of work, just attendance to the meetings is all that is required. Please consider volunteering for an office. I have attached our constitution and by-laws for your review. In order for the club to an enjoyment to others, we need to constantly be going forward in our ideas and endeavors. Thank you for the current officers and volunteers for a job well done.

Dear Members of the Central OK Classic Chevy Club,

Wanted to <u>thank all of you again</u> on behalf of the residents of Bradford Village for bringing all of your cars to our 50's event on May 4th. They were just beautiful and our residents really enjoyed seeing them. Thanks to Larry and Annette for organizing.



Sincerely,

Laura Pollard

Members bringing their cars are Tom Linn, Gale Garvin, Billy Overall, Larry & Nancy Nelson, Larry Myers Jr.& Larry & Annette Myers





While enjoying the time at the Bradford Village, Tom, Billy & Gale found out that they had all three attended UCO, were in the same graduating class, and their class did not officially graduate by walking across the stage to receive their diploma. There had been no plans made for inclement weather and so the commencement ceremony was canceled. If you want to know more, ask one of the three shown here. They will elaborate the story much more than I can.



Members attending the Edmond Arts Council Bar-B-Q Cook off were: Rodney & Martha, Chris & Susan Grove, Fred Hensley, David & Mahala, Hugh & Doris, Joe & Donna, Larry & Annette, Bill & Mary, Harold Parker, Mike & Betty, Ruby Watt & her granddaughter, Carl White









GUESS WHO?????



Music Man, David & his helpers!!!



What are you doing Rodney??



HUGS booth

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 9, 2012 OHRA State Run, Guthrie, OK 8 am to 3 pm For Info: Rodney 324-3228

June 9, 2012 Steak & Shake Cruise In 1225 E. 2nd St. Edmond, OK 6pm to ???

June 17, 2012 People's Church car show. Meet at 7:30 am at People's Church, 800 E. Britton Road, OKC We would like to have 12 cars there.

June 23, 2012 The Knights Auto Club 27th Annual Car Show. Woodland Veteran's Park, Shawnee, OK 8 am—3 pm

September 8, 2012 Bluegrass & Chili Festival, Claremore, OK For Info: Gary (918)-357-2104

WWW.55-57chevys.com/coccc

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE OR OTHER SHOWS, PLEASE REFER TO YOUR COPY OF THE 2012 CALENDAR OF EVENTS PUBLISHED BY OK HOT ROD ASSOCIATION.



Happy Birthday in June: Robert Bogardus, Terry Byers, JoAnn Harris, David Jones, Donna McIninch & Carolyn White. If your birthday was missed, it is because we don't have your birthday on record. To alleviate this in the future, please let someone know when your birthdays are.

Happy Anniversary to those of you married in June.



I pledge
allegiance to the flag of the United
States of America, and to the republic
for which it stands, one nation,
under God,
indivisible with liberty and justice for

all.



Central OK Classic Chevy Club P.O. Box 676 Wheatland, OK 73097